
 

 

Peru Selectboard Meeting 

July 4, 2018 

 
Present: Chuck Black, Todd Williams, and Jill Braddish 

 

Meeting Called to Order: Todd called the meeting to order at 4:00pm. 

 

Review and Approve Minutes: Todd made a motion to approve the 

minutes from the June 28, 2018 meeting as written; Chuck seconded; all 

in favor; motion passed. 

 

Request to Change Agenda/Public Comment: None 

 

New Business 

 

Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation /Municipal Roads 

General Permit: Discussion ensued and will continue at next meeting. 

 

Old Business 

 

Village Green Update: Todd met with Barbara to review plans for the 

Village Green. Barbara has received estimates from Glebe Mountain 

Gardeners for rock wall rebuild and landscaping around electrical panels. 

They discussed specifics on adding parking spaces on both the north and 

south side of the road. On the north side parking will be squared off, 

Wayne will remove topsoil and sur pac will be placed over the top. The 

space will be 100’x22’deep. On the south side similar work will be done 

on 120’x22’deep space. Todd will contact Chaves for pricing of material. 

The Town will pay for labor and equipment and Barbara will include the 

cost of the material in the grant request. The Selectboard agreed that a 

designated fire pit is not necessary. Chuck will ask Wayne to remove 

topsoil after the pig roast, replace, and reseed.  

 

 

 



 

 

Other Business 

 

Municipal Tax Rate: Chuck made a motion to set the Municipal tax rate 

as presented; Todd seconded; all in favor; motion passed.  

 

Excess Weight Permit: The Selectboard received an Excess Weight 

Permit from RU Excavating but a Certificate of Liability was not included 

or on file. Approval was deferred until this is received. Jill will follow up. 

 

Administration: The Selectboard received official notice of a class action 

lawsuit regarding the Town’s right to recover additional sums under 

Payment in Lieu of Taxes Act(PILT Act) for fiscal year 2015, 2016, and 

2017. The Selectboard signed paperwork to participate. 

 

Road Foreman Report: None 

 

Review and Approve Payments: The Selectboard viewed and approved all 

bills for payment. 

  

Adjournment: Todd adjourned the meeting at 5:00pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jill Braddish 

Peru Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 


